### MINUTES - AS PRESENT 3/8/16

CLARK COUNTY SCHOOL DISTRICT
SPECIAL MEETING OF THE BOARD OF SCHOOL TRUSTEES
ATTENDANCE ZONE ADVISORY COMMISSION
J. E. MANCH ELEMENTARY SCHOOL, MULTIPURPOSE ROOM
43651 LAMONT STREET, LAS VEGAS, NV 89115

<u>January 13, 2016</u> 6:00 p.m.

Members Present

Albert Delgado Natalie Carter

Katrina Gaspar de Alba

Diane Kinsel Brian Krall Shari Lyman

Lois Mack

Cyndy Mahoney

Mike Malone

**Becky Nielson** 

Demographics, Zoning & GIS

Rick Baldwin, Director II Steve Burda Coordinator III

**Transportation** 

Ray Negrete, GIS Coordinator III John Lockhart, Coordinator IV

Trustee Patrice Tew, District E, Board of School Trustees Liaison to AZAC Trustee Chris Garvey, District B

FLAG SALUTE

ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA

Adoption of the agenda for January 13, 2016.

Motion: Brian Krall Second: Cyndy Mahoney Vote: Unanimous

Nicole Benson, David Gomez, and Marisol Montoya were not present to vote.

PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD

None.

Members Absent

Marisol Montoya

Nicole Benson

David Gomez

#### INTRODUCTIONS

Rick Baldwin introduced AZAC commissioners, Clark County School District staff and Trustees Patrice Tew and Chris Garvey. Mr. Burda gave a brief presentation of the AZAC rules, regulations and public input process.

#### STATEMENT OF PURPOSE

Rick Baldwin reviewed Attendance Zone Advisory Commission's proposal to adjust the attendance zone boundaries of Lomie G. Heard Elementary School, Mary & Zel Lowman Elementary School, and J. E. Manch Elementary School. As of June 2016 Heard Elementary School will no longer operate as a Clark County School District school on Nellis Air Force Base. As a result of the school closure it is necessary to reassign their current students. It is proposed to reassign the students from Heard Elementary School to attend Lowman and Manch Elementary Schools beginning the 2016-2017 school year.

Rick Baldwin called for public input. No one from the public chose to speak.

# PUBLIC COMMENT PERIOD

None.

Rick Baldwin informed the public AZAC will make their final zoning recommendations to forward to the Board of School Trustees at the meeting to be held on Tuesday, January 19, 2016, 9:30 a.m. in the Board Room of the Edward Greer Education Center. Zoning recommendations will be voted upon by the Board of School Trustees at the regular board meeting on February 25, 2016, at 4:30 p.m.

## MOTION TO AJOURN

The meeting was adjourned at 6:10 p.m.

Motion: Mike Malone Second: Shari Lyman Vote: Unanimous

Nicole Benson, David Gomez, and Marisol Montoya were not present to vote.